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AGacquisitions is an Indian originated, multi-strategy investment 
partnership and hedge fund dedicated to providing highly liquid 
investment programs via the company’s various regulated 
structures in India and globally. As a multi-strategy firm, the 
objective is to deliver superior risk-adjusted solutions tailored to 
meet the needs of the global investor. With foundations in India, 
the company has an Indian flavor built into most of its programs. 
AGacquisitions aims to create a world class investment 
partnership and hedge fund with the ability to spot market 
agnostic investment opportunities backed by the company’s 
various proprietary strategies.

Kanishk Agarwal
Kanishk is the Founder & Managing Director of the 
AGacquisitions Group. His in-depth knowledge of the hedge fund 
industry and entrepreneurial zest has seen AGacquisitions make 
considerable strides in the development of the industry in India. 
Kanishk has global experience in Investment Banking, Fixed 
Income and Alternative Investing. He set up AGacquisitions in 
2010 as an investment bank, which eventually made it to the 
league tables in 2012 as India’s top deal makers. The vision to 
create a global hedge fund out of India saw AGacquisitions make 
this transformation in 2013. Under his stewardship, the company 
was ranked as one of India’s best hedge funds as well as secured a 
ranking in the list of Global CTA/Managed Futures Hedge Funds. 
He is a competitive golfer and an avid tennis player.

Harsh Agarwal
Harsh is the Co-Founder & Director of the AGacquisitions Group, 
one of India’s first few hedge funds. Harsh spearheads the 
business development and new markets initiatives at 
AGacquisitions. Having significant experience in asset 
management and alternative investments, Harsh has been 
instrumental in developing proprietary approaches that are 
extensively used across the company’s investment programs.

He was also featured in the inaugural edition of the Forbes India 
30 under 30 list of young achievers in 2014, recognizing the 
efforts undertaken by AGacquisitions to develop the hedge fund 
industry in India. Harsh has been instrumental in leading the 
firm’s effort to be featured as one of the top performing Indian 
hedge funds globally as well as taken bold steps in setting up its 
international business. He is a ‘Global Shaper’ of the World 
Economic Forum.

Prashanth Angani
Prashanth brings 13 years of experience working in trading, 
technology and senior management roles. He is a technology and 
trading strategist with deep insights into market micro-structure 
and risk management. He is the creator of Tickpool.com, a 
platform that provides algorithmic trading signals to institutional 
and individual investors across multiple markets and asset 
classes. In his previous roles, Prashanth worked as Head of 
Technology, Strategy consultant, Systems Architect and Project 
Manager with large multi-national corporations. He holds a 
Degree in Electrical Engineering and an MBA from the University 
of Oxford with a distinction in Capital Raising.

Parth Khare
Parth joined AGacquisitions during its formative years, imbibing 
and shaping the trading and broader investment philosophy at 
the firm. With several National Stock Exchange (NSE) 
certifications under his belt, he is well equipped to shoulder 
greater responsibilities within the organisation. Prior to joining 
AGacquisitions, he has spent significant time with Tata 
Consultancy Services in their aerospace design and analysis 
division. He has a bachelor’s degree in Aeronautical Engineering 
from Manipal University where he also received critical 
appreciation for designing an Unmanned Aerial Vehicle from the 
Society of Automotive Engineers for a competition sponsored by 
NASA and Lockheed Martin.
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Indian stock markets are very different 
from global markets and pose barriers to 
hedge funds which would like to replicate 
their global trading styles in India.   

Khai Nguyen: I’m here with the team at AGacquisitions Group. 
Thanks for joining us today guys.

Kanishk: Thanks for having us.

KN: You founded AGacquisitions Group in 2013, a hedge fund 
focused on investing in India. Can you explain your investment 
strategy and your approach?

Kanishk: AGacquisitions was founded in 2010 as an investment 
bank, with the aim of understanding various investment classes 
in India that would eventually lead to the transformation of the 
AGacquisitions Group in 2013 as a hedge fund. The initial years 
as an investment bank gave us tremendous insight into the 
market structure of the Indian investment eco-system. This phase 
helped us understand the market space, better identify our skill 
sets, and develop a potent school of thought that would guide our 
approach towards the Indian markets going forward. 
Very early during our journey we developed a keen sense of the 
market structure and observed that the expectations and 
investment time horizons applied by the foreign institutional 
investor was mismatched with that of market cycles prevalent in 
India. The Indian market enjoys a greater degree of cyclicity 
across economic, business and market cycles, owing to 
inefficiencies in the market structure. Traditional bottom-up, 
fundamental approaches that normally work in more developed 
markets tend to play out over much longer time frames. 
Sometimes, this requires in excess of 7 to 10 years to effectively 
play out while investors approach the opportunity with a typical 5 
year investment window. This mismatch has often led to 
inefficient returns on investor capital while exposing the 
investment to higher degrees of risk. Further, it is important to 
note that India is a developing economy with a constant flux to 
fundamental policy that add to the uncertainties associated with 
the market.

We understood this relationship that exists in the market and 
chose to target the cyclicity of the Indian markets as a theme. 
Adopting a discretionary, managed futures strategy that employs 
a top-down approach to the markets while participating across 
multiple positional and shorter time frames, we noticed that it is 
possible to derive a more efficient investment avenue with a 
lower degree of drawdown risk. By participating in these shorter 
time frames the program allows investors to insulate themselves 
from the impact of currency risk. It is worth noting that perennial 
currency depreciation imposes a very large drag to long term

investments into India, somewhere in the order of 6% annualized.  
In our offering to foreign investors, we plan to participate by 
trading the dollar-denominated derivative contracts of the Indian 
equity indices available on the Singapore exchange. Apart from our 
traditional India strategy, which is accessible to Indian investors 
right away and to be available to global investors soon, we have 
recently raised close to $36 million towards our ‘low risk Indo-US 
cross market strategy’ which will trade the SGXNIFTY contracts in 
Singapore as well as S&P E-Mini contracts in the United States. 
The strategy will utilize intra-day market leverage and take 
advantage of the extended trading duration available due to the 
time zones of these markets. We are also in the process of 
developing separately managed programs for investors keen to 
exploring our various strategies.

KN: Can you tell us about each of your backgrounds and your role 
in the fund?

Kanishk: Having being born and raised in a business family, I was 
exposed to business and investing at a very young age which 
steered my interests in the financial markets during my formative 
years. Because I started early, I gained experience with global firms 
such as Ernst & Young and BNP Paribas across various business 
lines and global locations. This helped me gain insight into the 
world of investing. Coupled with my entrepreneurial flair, I decided 
to branch out. I saw the opportunity to create a world class 
investment company and hedge fund out of India. My role at 
AGacquisitions is to steer the company into new markets and 
strategies. I am responsible for overall strategy and business 
development. I am involved in working alongside the CIO to 
provide macro viewpoints across the company’s various investment 
programs.

Harsh: Having being raised in a similar environment as my 
brother, Kanishk, I took a liking to and demonstrated a keen 
interest in the financial markets during my childhood. I was one of 
the younger members of the private banking team at Deutsche 
Bank in India, where I assisted in overseeing assets of about $75 
million. This experience led me to understand various inefficiencies 
that exist in the Indian markets across asset classes. This 
eventually helped me hone my school of thought that formed the 
basis of our core investment belief and strategy. At AGacquisitions, 
I was instrumental in setting the core principles of the fund and 
ethos of the company at large. I continue to share the 
responsibilities of the office of the CIO, assisting in steering the 
company’s new funds across various markets and geographies. I 
make sure that the direction of our mandate is in line with the 
overall vision of the company.

Prashanth: I was raised in a family that had a strong focus on 
education and technology. My exposure to the markets started in 
June 2000 when Index futures were introduced for the first time in 
India. I continued to trade Index derivatives even as I pursued my 
professional career as an architect and project manager in the 
technology industry with companies such as Samsung. While 
pursuing my MBA at the University of Oxford, I co-founded
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investment style, we were influenced greatly by the likes of the 
erstwhile Commodities Corporation and Bruce Kovner, just to 
name a few.

KN: Tell us about the current India market and the investing 
environment.

Harsh: India as a market place offers a perennial stream of 
opportunities by virtue of its position in the development cycle as 
a country. That being said, India currently has the good fortune 
of having what seems to be a responsible government and a 
potent central bank that has eased to a great degree a large 
number of macro and systemic risks. I am specifically referring to 
the RBI under the command of Dr. Raghuram Rajan. This unique 
combination of opportunity matched with a conducive operating 
environment will see India making significant headway across 
various development programs.

Certainly there is a compelling case for allocation from global 
investors that would like to play out their traditional bottom-up 
investment themes. However, an investor should not ignore the 
aspect of market cyclicity, where an absolute return oriented 
strategy like ours would complement their existing long biased 
India investments. Investors need to understand that the 
complexity of reforms will continue to play out and that having 
an approach that participates across multiple market scenarios is 
very beneficial.

KN: What makes the India market so unique? 

Harsh: It would be very difficult to pin down the uniqueness of 
India into one or a few characteristics. The known factors that are 
constantly discussed amongst the media and thought forums is 
its demographics, infrastructure needs, and entrepreneurial 
environment.  For us, what makes India a very compelling 
marketplace is the constant tug of war between its enormous 
potential as an economy and the complexity in realizing its 
potential. This constant ebb and flow allows there to be enormous 
opportunities for the long term, main street investors and the 
more opportunistic market participants such as us.

We specifically aim to better understand and participate across 
the cyclicity of the market. Deriving a macro understanding of the 
dependence of the Indian markets to global factors and more 
importantly, its tolerance to systemic risks across various phases 
of a market cycle, allows us to better address opportunities on 
both the long and short sides of the market. Why is this 
important? We must recognize that the Indian equity markets is 
still rather shallow and is prone to swift and sharp moves with 
little influence from capital flows. 

Prashanth: India has more than 50% of its population below 
the age of 25. By the year 2020, the average age in India is 
expected to be 29 years, compared to 37 in China. Relative to 

At a market capitalization of $1.65 Trillion, the 
NSE is already ranked among the top 15 stock 
exchanges in the world based on market cap

Informatics Data Group and developed a data system that would 
provide mark-to-market pricing for several global OTC 
derivatives. I have been developing algorithmic trading systems 
based on technical and machine learning techniques since 2009. 
My approach combines fundamental analysis coupled with 
quantitative models to generate high quality risk-adjusted 
returns for investors.

Parth: I grew up in an environment where hard work and 
effective management were core principles. I had my first 
experience with the financial markets during my college days 
where I found it very fascinating and challenging. At 
AGacquisitions, I am responsible for the India business with a 
main focus on trade execution and operations. I work closely with 
the office of the CIO and assist the management in day to day 
activities of the firm.

KN: Harsh, you were featured in Forbes India in 2014 as a 
contender of the 30 Under 30 award. What was that experience 
like and how has it helped?

Harsh: Having being featured in the inaugural edition of the 
Forbes India 30 under 30 list of young achievers gave me sense of 
responsibility, as I was at the forefront of introducing a new asset 
class in India. Through this, I am sure we will be able to educate 
investors on alternative investing and spread awareness about 
hedge funds. On the business front, this has helped me reach out 
to captains of the Indian industry and build overall awareness 
about AGacquisitions. As a thought leader, I was able to 
participate at various forums and increase interaction with the 
global and Indian investment community. On the personal front, 
it is a good recognition for all the hard work the team has put in. 
An equally compelling experience is being a ‘Global Shaper’ of the 
World Economic Forum, which has helped me get a global 
perspective and be a part of one of the most prestigious 
international forums.

KN: Who were some of the role models that influenced your 
investment style?

Kanishk: We are of the belief that every strategy has significant 
relevance in the investment ecosystem. Hence, our influencers 
have been diverse, ranging from George Soros to Warren Buffet. 
Paul Tudor is an investor we try to learn more about since there 
are some similarities in our thought process.

Harsh: Lately though, Bill Ackman has been the fancy of our 
discussions. In general, we relate to “A-Type” personalities that 
form the basic construct of our industry. As it relates to our



Professional investors, funds and allocators contact
Khai@hvst.com to be part of our Harvest Interview Series

China, India’s GDP per capita is still at half the value. This 
provides an ideal platform for job creation and growth over the 
next decade. 

KN: How have hedge funds in India been used in the past and 
how have they fared?

Prashanth: Indian stock exchanges and regulatory bodies are 
still in its early years. In the past, very few listed companies had 
sufficient float and could provide attractive valuations and 
liquidity for hedge fund activity. In addition, ambiguity and 
complexity of regulatory guidelines discouraged several 
companies from considering the capital markets as an effective 
route for raising capital.

However, there has been significant improvements over the last 
decade. The exchanges have improved their technology, enabled 
DMA, introduced ETFs, encouraged market makers and worked 
towards improving financial literacy in general. At the same time, 
regulation has become streamlined with an emphasis on 
simplifying processes while improving transparency.

At a market capitalization of $1.65 Trillion, the NSE is already 
ranked among the top 15 stock exchanges in the world based on 
market cap and is now turning into an attractive destination for 
increased medium and small tier hedge fund activity.

KN: What does the hedge fund space look like in India at the 
moment?

Prashanth: Indian stock markets are very different from global 
markets and pose barriers to hedge funds which would like to 
replicate their global trading styles in India. For example, “next 
month” options contracts on even the most traded instrument are 
not very liquid and one can incur significant slippage on crossing 
the spread. The background to this is that Indian retail investors 
have typically been exposed to an indigenous carry-forward 
concept called “Badla”. When futures and options were 
introduced and “Badla” stopped in 2001, most trading volume 
shifted to index and stock futures while Investors found options 
too tricky to comprehend and trade. 

Lack of adequate hedging mechanisms has meant that several 
India based alternative investment funds that started early and 
were not very diligent in their risk-management were caught up 
in volatility and lost significant capital. Experience with market 
volatility and having a deep understanding of the constantly 
changing market micro-structure helps us structure our trades 
and manage our risk like a world-class hedge fund.

KN: Can you talk about some of the interesting ideas you guys 
are looking at?

Parth: Our focus is on generating good quality absolute returns

while minimizing equity curve drawdowns. We identify an overall 
fundamental trend and overlay it with inputs from various 
technical indicators in order to book profits or stop out in a 
disciplined manner. Further, we structure each trade differently 
based on our analysis on the expected profitability, volatility and 
time-horizon. We actively seek to generate alpha at each point of 
the trading process as compared to passive investing. While most 
investors are averse to volatility, we thrive in it as it gives us 
opportunity to generate greater alpha. 

In the past, we have been successful in steering our investments 
through various global and Indian crises such as the Greek and 
Cyprus crisis as well as the steep deprecation of the Indian rupee 
which happened in 2013, which lead to a massive sell-off in the 
markets. During the Indian General elections, we were 
adequately positioned to take advantage of the movement in the 
markets. Our research note and recommendations on Harvest 
prior to the event give a detailed understanding of our trade 
setup.

Currently, we are positive on India and we are looking at certain 
contrarian plays in the financial services as well as the oil and gas 
sectors which can adequately complement our absolute return 
strategies. We would continue to maintain a long bias on our 
trading positions with the ability to opportunistically add or 
remove leverage as our trading programs directs.

KN: It seems like the India hedge fund market is constantly 
evolving. What is the outlook for the hedge fund market in India 
and how is it trending? 

Kanishk: Currently, the hedge fund market is very nascent in 
India. We understand that India has been in a high interest rate 
environment which is not very conducive for the development of 
alternative asset classes. With the current macro-economic 
structure of the country, interest rates should go down 
considerably in the coming decades, which will form the pillars of 
the hedge fund industry in India. The lack of awareness and the 
inability of large pension funds to invest in non-traditional assets 
add to the nascence of the industry. High net worth individuals 
and a select few family offices have begun exploring hedge funds 
as an investment vehicle to be invested in. With India poised to 
become one of the major economic powers, the financial 
infrastructure of the country, along with financial regulation, will 
pose opportunities for new strategies to emerge over time. The 
way forward is very encouraging as we are starting from a very 
low base. I truly believe that over the next few years we will have

An investor should not ignore the aspect of 
market cyclicity, where an absolute return 
oriented strategy like ours would complement 
their existing long biased India investments.
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several billion dollar hedge funds that are headquartered in India 
and attracting investments from Indian as well as global 
investors.

KN: What does an investor need to be successful in this market?

Parth: We advocate a rather unconventional approach versus 
strategies that have typically been used to address India. The 
current market environment has prompted the long biased, 
fundamental oriented investors to proclaim that this time it is 
different. We on the other hand, continue to maintain that while 
market conditions are moderately favorable, they continue to 
operate under generic constraints that make up a market cycle 
which is no different from what India has witnessed in the 
periods of 2004-2007 and 2009-2010. Going back further, we 
observe that these cycles continue to manifest themselves 
consistently. To be successful, one must develop a sense of 
localization towards the market as it is very difficult to be a 
passive investor that risks identifying a change in market cycle. 
Further traditional long only investors need to have extended 
time horizons ranging from 7-10 years especially when the 
currency depreciation is factored in due to large interest rate 
differentials. As an alternative, investors should initiate 
allocations to more absolute return oriented strategies that are 
better positioned to participate in positional trends with an 
emphasis on reducing drawdown and lower currency risks. While 
bottom-up traditional investors may choose not to agree with this 
school of thought, it would not hurt to participate in such 
complementing strategies. Moving ahead, Indian investors who 
have significant exposure to the Indian equity markets as well as 
majority of their net worth’s in Indian Rupees, diversification 
into the global markets makes a compelling case. This is where 
our multi-market strategies having exposure in USD come into 
play.

KN: What makes your strategies so different versus the other 
India hedge funds?

Kanishk: It is quite clear that our differentiator lies in our 
school of thought across our investment programs. We have 
Indian roots with a global footprint. We’ve spent considerable 
time identifying and focusing on addressing the significant 
concerns of a typical foreign institutional investor. This is mainly 
the currency risk as well as a lack of a long enough investment 
horizon. We have addressed these concerns by providing 
investors with a dollar-denominated exposure into India. We aim 
to replicate our strategy deployed in India by trading the USD 
denominated derivative contracts of the benchmark equity index 
(CNX Nifty) that trades on the Singapore exchange. Further, 
investors will draw comfort in operating across a tax neutral 
jurisdiction and a more conducive regulatory environment. Our 
absolute return orientation with an emphasis on low drawdowns 
is a key differentiator. India focused hedge funds generally play 
out a relative return orientation which comes with higher 
drawdowns. Our differentiation also lies in the ability to 
construct strategies which may or may not have an India angle. 
The ability to use our quantitative approach on multi-markets 
allows us to provide adequate diversification to investors. 
We have constantly used the Harvest platform to post our views 
on various investment and trading opportunities. One can easily 
see that our approach is very well articulated and documented, 
and in most instances, the opportunities have played out just as 
we’ve stated. On the performance side, we have delivered strong 
performance (51% FY 2014 and 7% YTD 2015), while maintaining 
a low correlation and beta with the underlying index. At the same 
time, we’ve constantly moderated our drawdown tolerance 
commensurate with the market opportunity.

KN: What then, is the best way for an investor to maximize your 
India absolute return strategy and your global strategy? 

Harsh: AGacquisitions draws a distinct school of thought from 
the typical investment themes that are used to address India 
investments. When investors look at the merits of our school of 
thought across multiple market cycles, they will be able to better 
gauge AGacquisitions and its investment program on a 
standalone basis.  That being said, a large number of investors 
continue to play out traditional investment approaches where 
allocation to an absolute return strategy such as AGacquisitions 
can co-exist and complement their overall India strategy. A lot of 
the strategy maximization has already been addressed at the 
product level, where investors enjoy the benefits of having India 
exposure without directly operating within India. In the past, this 
experience has been cumbersome for foreign investors. Further, 
foreign investors can offset the constant currency drag that 
plagues their long term exposures to India; the importance of this 
factor cannot be ignored.

From a market positioning perspective, India is a net importer of

As it relates to our investment style, we were 
influenced greatly by the likes of the erstwhile 
Commodities Corporation and Bruce Kovner, just to 
name a few.

KN: How are investors currently getting exposure to India?

Harsh: There has been an uptick in inflows via exchange traded 
funds which suggests that there has been a macro allocation 
towards India as a geographic mandate. The active managers 
continue to employ long biased beta driven strategies that have 
performed exceedingly well over the last 15 months. We expect a 
higher degree of volatility to gradually creep into the markets 
especially when the PE expansion takes place. At that point, we 
expect more actively managed strategies to gain prominence. The 
larger global investors and institutions are gaining India 
exposure via specific India funds and mutual funds as well as 
direct investments into equities.
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KN: Do you have any parting advice for investors trying to get 
exposure to India in their portfolios?

Kanishk: As the saying goes, “You may not agree with us, but 
you should not ignore us”. This holds true when it comes to India 
as an investment destination and AGacquisitions as your partner 
in addressing India. We have already shared the merits of having 
exposure to India, but I re-iterate that through our investment 
programs, we have the capability to understand and tailor-make 
solutions that global investors are looking for. We are capable of 
providing comfort to investors, be it by virtue of our strategies, 
access to markets and structures, or our past performance. Our 
strength lies in the ethos of our foundation—a relentless pursuit 
of opportunity, even if means talking the path less travelled.

Contact Info:
Kanishk Agarwal & Harsh Agarwal
Level 15, Concorde Tower, U.B. City,
1 Vittal Mallya Road, Bangalore, India 560001
India

Email: invest@agacquisitions.com
Tel + +918067590789

We are positive on India and we are looking 
at certain contrarian plays in the financial 
services as well as the oil and gas sectors 
which can adequately complement our 
absolute return strategies. 

crude oil and stands to gain significantly from the fall in prices 
during 2015. Low oil prices coupled with improved government 
support will lead to healthy earnings growth which can drive the 
equity index higher. At the same time, the global economic 
slowdown threatens to hurt Indian exports and the currency. 
With endogenous factors looking strong and exogenous factors 
looking weak, we believe that the Indian index will once again be 
among the top performing indices in the world, while the rupee 
may drop further in value. Based on this understanding, we try to 
recommend that global investors explore the possibility of 
including Indian absolute return strategies. If investors are not 
comfortable taking on this exposure at the onset, they can take 
partial exposure via our multi-market strategies. We also 
advocate allocations towards direct equity investments in India 
via the managed accounts program.

KN: Who are the target investors for your various funds and 
strategies? 

Kanishk: Ideally, we would like to explore working with family 
offices overseas and gradually migrate up the value chain to 
institutions, endowments and pensions. As mentioned earlier, we 
would be complementary in nature, allowing investors to look at 
us as a partner to their other investment strategies. Given the fact 
that we are to a large degree addressing the currency risk for 
investors, our strategies can be used to smoothen the returns 
curve and minimize drawdowns due to market and currency 
factors.

We are well positioned to work with global investors who have a 
managed accounts mandate as well. As mentioned, through our 
various investment programs, we are able to cater to a wide 
variety of investors. For global investors who are not necessarily 
comfortable with only Indian exposure, we have the ability to 
offer cross market strategies via our quantitative programs. 
Investors willing to take currency risk can invest in our 
non-quantitative, equity programs. Indian investors likewise have 
these various options open to them as well.

We have recently closed a $36 million allocation toward our ‘low 
risk Indo-US cross market strategy' where we have a multi-billion 
Indian corporate and family office anchoring us. We are looking 
to launch various other strategies with a multi-market play where 
we can take in allocations from global investors via a fund 
structure or a managed account solution.




